
Lion Brigitte Green
Lions Clubs International-British Isles 
Office Manager

Lions Clubs International
MD105 British Isles

Lions Clubs International, 257 Alcester Road South, Kings Heath, Birmingham, B14 6DT

Dear Club Secretaries MD105
MD Convention Birmingham 30th April & 1st May 2022-Resolutions

Please find attached full details of all Resolutions (together with their explanatory notes) 
accepted for debate at MD Convention in Birmingham.

Please ensure that these are placed before all of your Club members for consideration 
and instruction to your Club Delegates who will be participating in debate and voting at the 
above-mentioned Convention.

If your Club wishes to propose an amendment to any of the Resolutions, this should be 
submitted in writing and seconded by another club also in writing (both may be in 
electronic form) to the Appointed Officer:

Lion Trevor Kell, 19 The Avenue, South Milford, Leeds LS25 5BB
Tel: 01977 684022     Email: trevorkell@hotmail.com 

To arrive on or before Friday 11th March 2022

Please be advised that amendments may not be proposed or seconded by a Club 
Branch. They shall be proposed or seconded in the name of and with the approval of the 
Parent Club. 

You are also invited to attach explanatory notes giving background information and 
explanations of the reasons for submitting your proposed amendment(s). Should an 
amendment have any financial implication to the MD then an explanation MUST be 
attached. 

Proposed amendments must be directly relevant to the subject matter of the original 
Resolution in that they may seek to add, delete or substitute words or figures contained 
therein, but cannot be accepted if they would directly negate the original Resolution.

If you have any queries, wish to discuss any proposed amendment or, require any 
assistance in drafting such, you are encouraged to contact the MD CNRO Lion Trevor Kell 
(contact details above) as soon as possible.

You are reminded that it is the Club’s responsibility to ensure that the final wording of any 
proposed Amendment is received by the Appointed Officer on or before the closing date 
mentioned above. Your Club must also submit evidence, with the proposed Amendment, 
that another Club is prepared to second the same. A copy of the relevant extract from 
both club minutes must be included. A registered Delegate of your Club and the 
seconding Club must be present at Convention to present the Amendment for debate.

All accepted amendments will be circulated to Clubs on or before Friday 18th March 2022 
and this may be by electronic means.

Yours in Lionism

Brigitte Green
Office Manager -National Headquarters MD105 


